
 

TOWN OF JEFFERSON 

FEBRUARY 

 TOWN BOARD MEETING 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Town of Jefferson was called to order on Wednesday, February 8, 2023, at 
6:00 p.m. at the Juda Community Center. Board members in attendance were Harvey Mandel, Rick Nusbaum, 
Kurt Jordan, and Amy McCullough. Others in attendance were Mary Wirth, George Wirth, Doug Mayer, 
Tammy Bauman, Mike Sutter, Tina Redington, Tom Strathman, Brian Foster, Ashley Foster, Brandon Foster, 
Craig Kamholz, Rudy Ammon, Gary Aebly, Valeri Aebly, Gary Voegeli, Janet Cook, Randy Burkhalter, and 
Forrest Senn.  

Harvey verified notices had been posted at the Juda Post Office, the Juda Community Center, and the 
Recycling Center. A notice was also published on the Town of Jefferson’s website. 

For public input, Tom Strathman came to the board with a complaint about the row of mailboxes on Town 
Center Rd. at the crest of the hill by the subdivision to the north of the road. He believes the mailboxes are too 
close to the road and pose a safety hazard. The board will work on trying to get the mailboxes moved and into 
a safer place. 

ATV/UTV route – Harvey presented a map of proposed ATV/UTV routes within the Town of Jefferson. It did 
not include all township roads, but most. After some discussion, the board decided to move forward by 
contacting a lawyer about drawing up an ATV/UTV ordinance for the township. 

The clerk’s report was reviewed with Rick making a motion to accept. Kurt seconded, and the motion carried. 
In other correspondence, a roof is needed over the air conditioning units at the community center to prevent 
ice and snow from accumulating on top of them. Amy will contact contractors to get bids for the project. 

The treasurer’s report was reviewed, noting cash on hand as of January 31, 2023, at $809,590.53, which 
includes multiple property tax deposits. Rick made a motion and Kurt seconded to accept the treasurer’s 
report. Motion carried.  

There was nothing to report for the planning commission. 

For road maintenance, Green County Highway Dept. is trimming trees. Kurt made a motion to hire Double G 
Concrete to pour a concrete approach in front of the town garage. Rick seconded and the motion carried. 
There were no driveway permits. 

The bills were circulated to board members with Kurt making a motion and Rick seconding to accept payment 
of bills. Motion carried. 

The next meeting will be held on March 8, 2023. 

The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Kurt and a second by Rick. Motion carried. 

 

________________________________                   ________________________________ 

Harvey Mandel              Amy McCullough 

 



 


